




FOSM Report of Replacement of One Fence Post near the Group Area Road
in Cienega Picnic Area and Removal of a Solar Power Battery Box from Sulphur Picnic Area
  on November 3, 2021

Sam Beard, Nov. 4, 2021

On Wednesday, November 3, eight FOSM volunteers completed fence repairs at three locations in Cienega Canyon Picnic Area and removed an unused solar power battery box from Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area. This report describes the replacement of one Cienega fence post near the Group Area Road and the removal of an unused solar power battery box in Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area.

The photos below show the replacement of the post and removal of the battery box.
The volunteers were Sim Cook, Sam Beard, Dan Benton, Don Carnicom, Jerry Pekarek, Jerry Carroll, Eric Russell, and Cliff Giles
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Jerry Pekarek using a chisel and hammer to remove wood from around rusty threaded rod.
Note Sam Beard in the background digging around an unused post that will be used to replace the damaged one.
All photos by Cliff Giles unless noted otherwise
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Jerry Pekarek and Eric Russell using the reciprocating saw to remove rusty threaded rods and nuts.
This damaged post was located near the turnoff to the group area in Cienega Picnic Area.
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The crew installing recycled threaded rod to secure the poles to the new post.
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L to R: Jerry Pekarek is carrying the post hole diggers away. Eric is bringing dirt to put around the post where Jerry Carroll is tamping
rocks and dirt around the new post. Dan Benton in the upper right corner is looking for rocks to put around the post.
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Eric Russell standing at the new installed post
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The battery box in Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area for the former solar power system that provided electrical power for the picnic area hosts
that lived here in the summer. The top of the box has been removed, and wires in the three conduits on the side of the box will be cut so
that the box can be removed at the request of Sandia Ranger District personnel. Photo by Sam Beard
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The crew lifting the heavy box over the fence so that it can be placed in Jerry Carroll’s pickup. The solar collectors were installed
on top of the vertical steel post on the right.
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Putting the box on Jerry’s pickup.
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L to R: Don Carnicom, Sam Beard, Sim Cook, Jerry Pekarek, Dan Benton, Eric Russell, and Jerry Carroll.
The box will be taken to the Sandia Ranger District shop area, and SRD personnel will take it the Tijeras Transfer Station.
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